COMHAIRLE CHOIMHEARSNACHD SHLEITE

SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING OF SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL held on Tuesday, 2nd April 2013 at 
Ardvasar Hall, Sleat, Isle of Skye at 7.30pm

MINUTES
PRESENT:


Rob Ware 





Flora Macleod




Roddy Murray





Claire Hannah




Archie MacCalman
IN ATTENDANCE:
Una MacLeod, Ron Johnstone, JD Macinnes and Bev Macinnes, Eileen Armstrong, William and Mrs Swann, Charlie MacGillivray, Jonathan Hanson, Tricia Venters, Sarah May MacLennan and visitors from Kyle and Kyleakin
1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Jimmy Logan, Charles Culbertson, Pauline Lyle, Margaret Colpus
2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The Minutes were moved for adoption by Archie Maccalman, seconded by Flora Maclean and approved unanimously. 
Roddy Murray opened the meeting and was chair for the session replacing Charles Culbertson who was unable to attend. The order for the meeting would be altered from the Agenda in order to allow presentations from Dr Paul Davidson from NHS Highland and representatives from Scottish and Southern Energy Power Distribution. Roddy introduced Dr Davison who would give an update on the consultation process for the single-site hospital for the region
3. DR PAUL DAVIDSON: NHS HIGHLAND
Dr Davidson presented a detail overview of the history of hospital facilities in Skye, Lochalsh and south west Ross, which has resulted in the current locations at Portree and Broadford no longer fitf or purpose. In April 2012 there has been an integration of services between health and social care and therefore has been a change in the region of cover across these services. The need for an integrated hospital is now more important given the extended area of cover and the large range of services provided by the two areas.  To remove the need to give a detailed synopsis of the presentation that Dr Davidson gave this has been placed as a news items on the Community Council website and an audio recording of his update is available on request. Following the presentation there was a brief Question and Answer session for members of the public attending. Ron Johnstone expressed concern at the nursing changes in Sleat, and the manner of which this was communicated to the community. Dr Davidson confirmed that he would take the feedback back to local management. Neil xx asked for the timetable of the process and Dr Davidson was confident that it could be done between 2 and 7 years but hoped it would be at the lower end. Government funding would be available for this and another project in Badenoch and Strathspey might make project approval easier. Furthermore the Options Appraisal study that is being undertaken will ensure all factors are considered including location. This was in response to a point raised by Archie Maccalman. William Swann highlighted the changes that medical services will be delivered in different ways over the coming years, and so planning a hospital now need to be future proofed. Rob Ware asked if both sites were owned by the NHS and could money be raised this way. Both sites are committed to being used for health care and so the land would not be sold. Claire Hannah highlighted that the press were using the term single-site hospital for the process but this may not be the case. Dr Davidson said that the Options Appraisal will look at all options, and the process will try to reduce the amount of travelling to Inverness for general treatment. Rob Ware outlined concerns about the growing and ageing population and Dr Davidson responded that more care would take place in the home, but it is unlikely that more care home places would not be introduced. He concluded that NHS Highland are committed to keeping the communities informed using meetings, the Ward Forum and local media. www.nhshighland.scot.nhs.uk/News/UpdatesAndViews/Pages/Islay.aspx

Roddy Murray thanked Dr Davidson for his contribution summarised the community view in these ways:

· The community wants to retain all the services currently offered and to add as many new services as possible avoiding trips to Raigmore
· Broadford is an emergency centre for the mountains and this is remains important

· Any new facility should be centrally located, close to public transport, shops and accommodation opportunities for staff

· Site and land availability is crucial hoping that compulsory purchase is not necessary

· Broadband and tele-health facilities will be developed at a rate

The meeting expressed its appreciation in the normal way. A number of non-Sleat residents left after this part of the meeting.
4. SCOTTISH AND SOUTHERN ENERGY POWER DISTRIBUTION
A small team from Scottish and Southern Energy Power Distribution gave a presentation on their role following a number of open days at their depots across Scotland. SSEPD is responsible for the delivery to the local area of the electrical supply and the presentation was to outline their role and how they can help communities prepare a resilience plan in the event of major disruption to supply. The recent extreme weather in the south west of Scotland had tested all of their resources with power outages being over a week causing extreme hardship. The presentation that SSEPD made is available to residents on request, to remove the need for an extensive summary of the information in these minutes.
5. MATTERS ARISING
Roddy Murray is still waiting for the leaflets for the First Responders proposals and these will be distributed as soon as possible.
Flora read out letters from the groups we had made donations to.
The letter to CDI for their lottery finding support had been sent.

6. ROADS UPDATE
Charles Culbertson was not at the meeting to give a full update but works have been carried out in Tarskavaig and Ord, and the white lining at the Sleat road end. Rob Ware had received a message about repairs to the otter fencing on the A851 near Leitir Fura from Roger Cottis. This reduces the danger to otters crossing this area and has been taken up with Sandy MacVarish.
7. SCOTTISH WATER UPDATE
Rob Ware gave a short update on the Scottish Water issues following the major meeting in February. A number of action points had been raised from that meeting but as of this time very little progress has been made. A meeting with their senior managers is scheduled for 15th April and a detailed agenda will be produced. The Teangue plant had been shut down again in March, and no works have been done to the road. The dialogue between the crofters and the SW group has stalled and a number of strong messages from their representatives to SW have been made.  William Swann gave a short update on his FOI requests following numerous occasions where water taste and indeed quality had been, in his view, very poor. The key points from the meeting on the 15th will be made available to the Sleat community as soon as possible after that time.
8. WARD FORUM 18th March
Roddy Murray updated the meeting with his visit to the Ward Forum on the 18th of March. There were a number of presentations there and the principal item was the single-site hospital. Highlife Highland and the Police gave updates on the new Police Scotland organisation. The new control centre will be based at Inverness. The minutes of the Ward Forum have now been published on the HC website. There was a further update from the Scottish Ambulance Service with increased resources across Skye and Lochalsh.
9. MISCELLANEOUS CORRESPONDENCE

Dave Thompson MSP sent his spring newsletter to the Community Council.
Sleat and Strath Football Club have asked for a donation for their project in Broadford which has been approved. The Council will give £200 as a donation which was agreed by the 5 councillors present.

Letters to and from CalMac to Boyd Robertson were shown to the meeting.

The Councillors discussed the adoption of a process to ensure a fair allocation of donations across the financial year. This will be discussed at the AGM.
.

10. A.O.C.B

There was no public discussion or comment.
The meeting closed at 2130
Next Meeting 1930 Tuesday 7th May at Talla Duisdale   
